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SUMMARY 

The Police Department requestsCity Council approval of the 2019 Edward Byrne 
Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) and 
authorization to appropriate grant funds in the amount of $21,697.20 from the County of 
Orange.  
 
RECOMMENDATION  

Approve Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) accept 2019 JAG award and authorize 
$21,697.20 appropriation of grant funds to the Police Department Fund 32. 
 
PRIORITY POLICY STATEMENT 

This item matches the following Priority Policy Statements: 

 Fiscal and Organizational Stability 

 Public Safety. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 

The $21,697.20 2019 JAG allocation will enable the Police Department to update 
obsolete audio / visual presentation equipment in the Mural Room without impacting the 
General Fund budget. 
 
DISCUSSION 

Federal JAG grant funds are distributed to Orange County law enforcement agencies on 
an annual basis and have provided funding for expenses such as equipment, supplies 
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and salaries for both sworn and non-sworn personnel. The MOU to Transfer Funds 
must be signed and submitted to the County of Orange. City Council approval is 
required for the 2019 JAG MOU to transfer runds in the amount of $21,697.20. 
 

The Police Department is proposing to allocate the 2019 JAG funds in the amount of 
$21,697.20 to modernize the obsolete audio / visual presentation equipment in the 
Mural Room. The Mural Room is a historic room within the Fullerton Police Department 
headquarters and is a primary conference room for public access, is used for meetings 
and presentations by various units of the police department as well as hosting the FPD 
Citizen’s Academy. The current equipment, which was approved and installed under the 
2010 JAG, is in need of upgrades to effectively present audio and visual information 
including computer and software-generated data. The existing audio / visual equipment 
is ten years old, has been malfunctioning recently and cannot interface properly with the 
new technology. The Police Department proposed to use the 2019 JAG budget 
($21,697.20) to pay for the upgrades to the processor, touchscreen, microphone and 
speaker system, projector and appropriate hardware / software as needed for 
installation and has received authority from the Orange County Sheriff’s Department. 
 
 
Attachment: 

 Attachment 1 – 2019 JAG MOU to Transfer Funds 


